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Prior to July 1991, Savings Fund Plan (Plan) participants were afforded the option of purchasing U.S. Savings
Bonds. The Company will no longer maintain these bonds in the Plan. Today, all bonds purchased by
participants in the Plan have reached maturity and in some cases are no longer receiving interest due to the age
of the bond. It is in the best interest of Plan participants to redeem these bonds since all participants who own
bonds are not able to view their market value on quarterly statements or invest the value of these bonds in other
funds offered under the Savings Fund Plan.

From past experience, Citistreet expects the redemption process to take approximately four months. The four
months include the time Citistreet needs to process and reconcile the individual bonds and the time the Federal
Reserve Bank normally takes to redeem the bonds and wire funds to Citistreet. Once these monies are in the
Stable Value Fund, Plan participants will be able to transfer them to any of the eight other investment options
offered under the Plan.

A letter will be sent to all Plan participants holding U.S. Savings Bonds in December 2002 to explain the bond
redemption process.

If you are in accord with the foregoing and agree thereto, please so indicate in the space provided and return one
executed copy of this letter to the Company.
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This letter informs you of an issue regarding the matured U.S. Savings Bonds held in your PG&E
Savings Fund Plan (the Plan) account at CitiStreet (formerly State Street Bank) that requires your
immediate attention.

Prior to July 1991, the PG&E Savings Fund Plan offered participants the option of investing in U.S.
Savings Bonds but the option to purchase new bonds was discontinued in 1991 due to low utilization.

Beginning 2003, U.S. Savings Bonds will no longer be maintained in the Savings Fund Plan. All U.S.
Savings Bonds in the Plan have matured and in some cases are no longer receiving any interest due to
the age of the bond. Citistreet will work with the Federal Reserve Bank to redeem your bonds and
credit the face value including any accrued interest into the Stable Value Fund in your SFP account.
As soon as your account reflects the monies in the Stable Value Fund, you will be able to transfer them
to any of the eight other investment options offered under the Plan.

Citistreet expects this redemption process to take approximately four months. The four months include
Citistreet's time to process and reconcile the individual bonds and the time the Federal Reserve Bank
typically takes to redeem and wire funds to Citistreet.


